
Safety Message of the Day for IMEA Members

Eliminate Aerial Device Overloads Safety Message
Knowing bucket capacity and understanding how to read a jib load chart are two critical elements of aerial device 
operation. While both tasks are fairly straightforward, it is crucial to stay within the allowable capacity of the unit. 
The platform capacity and material-handling capacity provided by the manufacturer are not recommendations – 
they are absolute maximum capacities that ensure the machine is not overloaded. Overloading equipment can 
result in overturning or boom failure. Equipment damage also may occur, resulting in costly repairs and a 
shortened usable life for the aerial device.

A fully equipped lineworker with PPE plus tools and materials for typical line maintenance can quickly add up to 
700 pounds or more for distribution work, and upward of 1,000 pounds for transmission work. Bucket capacity is 
identified on the ID plate and inside of the basket on most aerial devices. In addition, be aware of dual-rated 
buckets with different capacities based on configuration and use as a material handler; these types of buckets are 
available from some manufacturers. Before climbing in, lineworkers should verify that their weight – in addition to 
the platform liner, if used, and all of their tools and equipment – doesn’t exceed the bucket’s capacity.




